
  15th March 2023- Week 7 Term 1 

NEWSLETTER 

Whole School dates to remember:                  
Wednesday 15th and Thursday 16th March– NAPLAN 

Tambo Campus Dates to Remember 
Tuesday 21st March– Year 7 camp                  Thursday 30th March– East Gippsland Volleyball and Tennis  

Principal’s Message. 

 
 

NAPLAN  
What a great day for our students in Year’s 3,5,7 and 9 with the NAPLAN period underway. As we are all well aware the  
Department has moved this period forward to support students in their learning journey.  
 

Career Education 
The Year 9 students will be undertaking the next stage of their career development next week as they complete the online 
Morrisby testing. The reality as we know it is many people have the pleasure of multiple careers in their lifetime. If you 
would like the opportunity to clarify information when it comes to careers, please contact our careers practitioner Ms 
Devries. 
 
Snow program 
As we race out of summer and commence autumn, we all know what is around the corner. It will not be long, and winter 
will be with us. That for our school does mean some planning for our snow sports program. If you are interested in being 
an assistant for this program, please get in contact with Mr Wickham as he will be the coordinator for our event in 2023. 
 

School leaving age. 
It has come to my attention that some people are not aware of the significant changes that the government made to the 
education act. The little piece below is from vic.gov.au website. 
 
In Victoria, the law is: 
 

• Your child cannot leave schooling until they are 17 years old. 

• Your child must go to a school campus (or an approved alternative) until they finish year 10. 

• After year 10, your child does not need to go to a school campus. But they must take part in education, training or 
employment for at least 25 hours per week, until they are 17 years old. 

 

Robert Boucher 

 

 

 



East Gippsland Swimming Carnival, Orbost 
A team of the ten finest swimmers from Tambo Campus went down to compete in the Interschool Swimming Carnival at 
Orbost on Thursday, 2nd March, representing the school against the best from throughout East Gippsland.  

Students involved were Amelia Donchi & Lillie Hansson (Year 7), Max Darby, Jack Reid, & Beau Wrigley (Year 9), and     
Patrick Weaver, Lachlan Fleming, Ruby Newton, & Evie Walker (Year 11).  

All did their best in their events and represented the school well throughout the day with their competitiveness, behaviour, 
and cooperation. All involved also added to their house points tallies for the year. 

 

Congratulations to those who gained places in their events, with those in the top two in any event also qualifying for the 
Gippsland Finals in Sale tomorrow.  Placegetters were: 

Ruby Newton: 1st in 16 Year Girls 50m Butterfly, 50m Backstroke, 50m Freestyle. 

Evie Walker: 1st in 17 Year Girls 50m Backstroke, 3rd in 50m Backstroke. 

Max Darby: 2nd in 15 Year Boys 50m Butterfly. 

Lachie Fleming: 2nd in 17 Year Boys 50m Breaststroke. 

Lillie Hansson: 3rd in 12-13 Year Girls 50m Backstroke. 

Xavier Newton also qualified for four events in Sale based on his record-breaking times at our House Swimming Carnival, 
after missing the carnival due to being on the Year 8 Camp.  

John O’Neill 
Sports Coordinator 

 





Tony’s estimated arrival 
time at Swifts Creek is  5 
PM Tuesday 11th April 




